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Before we proceed to the briefings by the co-facilitators of the upcoming review of the 
Strategy, I wish to congratulate the Permanent Representatives of Canada and Tunisia on their 
appointment.  
 

The United Nations Office of Counter-Terrorism will provide you, Ambassadors, with full 
support in its capacity as substantive secretariat of the review process. 

 
I would also like to underscore the importance of multilateralism in countering the 

scourge of terrorism. Since no one country can defeat terrorism on its own, we must develop 
joint solutions in keeping with the United Nations Charter, international law, international 
humanitarian law, and international human rights law. 
 

I look forward to hearing the reflections of our co-facilitators and the Advisory Board 
members on the eighth review of the Strategy, which will guide our programming to support 
Member States’ capacities to counter and respond to terrorism.  

 
And I thank you. 


